
t a recent event in 
Denver, more than 
150 members of the 
Vincentian Family 
gathered to discuss

the Catholic social teachings 
regarding immigration issues in  
the United States. Participants were
committed to coming away with  
a shared vision and collective 
response to the challenges many
immigrants face in their journeys.

The theme for the event was 
Challenging Voices. Healing Voices. 
How Can We Be Silent? Participants 
were encouraged to meet people 
from various branches of the 
Vincentian Family, to learn  
from one another and hear  
different perspectives.
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UNDERSTANDING IMMIGR ATION
BY MARY FRANCES JASTER

Fr. Guillermo Campuzano, C.M.,  
the delegate from the Congregation  
of the Mission to the United Nations, 
offered an insightful overview of many 
of the challenges and opportunities 
associated with immigration. His 
remarks focused on increased 
globalization, cultural and ethnic 
diversity in the United States, Catholic 
social teaching which affirms the right 
for any human being to migrate, 
separation of immigrant children  
and parents, and a nation’s right to 
regulate borders.

The focus on these challenges created 
the climate for offering a healing 
presence for each participant to 
consider. How can we as Vincentians 
respond to the need for healing – 
healing for those who have migrated 
here from other countries yet have no 
rights, as well as healing for our 
nation? Do we see the person without 
documentation in our neighborhood 
and offer hospitality? Do we pray
for healing for individuals who come 
to the United States for protection 
and find themselves victims of human 
trafficking? Do we offer sanctuary in 
our churches, city, state? How can we 
be silent?

(SEE UNDERSTANDING  
IMMIGRATION, PAGE 2)

Members of the Vincentian Family 

gathered in Denver to discuss Catholic 

teaching on immigration.



EMBR ACING THE  
VINCENTIAN MISSION
JERRY AND LINDA GIRSCH

“We were concerned that a lot of students do not graduate 
in four years,” Jerry explains. “Many of these students have 
family issues, health concerns, financial issues. We helped 
the university find ways to provide financing for these 
students in need beyond their first four years at DePaul.”

Jerry and Linda love the humility and zeal for the Gospel 
that they have seen in so many of the priests and brothers 
they have met over the years. “Every time I’m in their 
presence, I sense the love they have for our Lord,” Linda 
says. “They are a joy-filled group of men.”

“When Fr. Dennis Holtschneider, C.M., first started as 
president of DePaul University – his first day on the job –  
he attended Jerry’s dad’s funeral and concelebrated the 
memorial Mass,” Linda recalls. “It was so touching to us 
that he would take such an interest in our family.”

More recently, the couple has 
extended support for the retired 
priests and brothers at the Apostle 
of Charity Residence in Perryville, 
MO. After a trip to see the facility 
and meet with retired confreres, 
they decided to help in whatever 
ways they could.

“When you understand what the 
Vincentians are all about, it is an 
easy thing to embrace,” Jerry explains. 
“For anyone who has been blessed 

like we have with family, friends, health, financial stability, 
it is easy to get behind the Vincentian mission of helping 
the poor.”

Jerry and Linda live in Chicago, where they are active  
in their parish and support other charitable initiatives. 
They have five children and ten grandchildren. “We are  
so grateful for all the blessings in our life,” says Linda.  
“The ability to share those with others through the work  
of the Vincentians is a great privilege for us.”

erry Girsch and his wife Linda first learned 
about the Vincentians when Jerry was 
invited to join the board of trustees at 
DePaul University. As they drew closer to 
the Vincentians at DePaul – the largest 

Catholic university in the country – they knew quickly 
that they wanted to play a role in supporting the mission.

“We liked that the university offered opportunities for 
first-generation college students and families in need,” 
Jerry recalls. “Linda and I did not come from wealthy 
families and our parents did not 
have college degrees, so the idea of 
helping students in need struck a 
chord with us.”

The more Jerry and Linda learned 
about the charism and works of the 
Vincentians, the more they wanted 
to help. After being involved at 
DePaul for several years, the couple 
joined others from the Vincentian 
Family on a trip to Paris to learn 
about the life of St. Vincent. They 
visited historic sites, experienced 
Vincentian spirituality and formed friendships with 
others working to promote the mission. 

“When we see the work that Vincentians are doing all 
over the world, we have complete confidence that our 
gifts will help the poor in a meaningful way,” Linda 
explains. “The Vincentians take their mission seriously, 
and we know the funds are being put to good use.”

Jerry and Linda love that education is a top priority for 
the Vincentians. Early in their marriage, the couple was 
involved with a mentoring program for inner city youth. 
They saw that, through education, entire families can be 
lifted out of poverty. Their support of DePaul University 
has allowed them to continue offering opportunities to 
people in need through education. 

J
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DEAR FRIENDS,

s you well know, the Vincentians of the United States have 
been celebrating the 200th anniversary of our arrival here in 
the United States. On the feast of St. Vincent, September 27, 
about 250 people gathered at the Basilica of St. Louis (the 
“Old Cathedral”) under the Gateway Arch, for a special Mass 

for the feast of St. Vincent de Paul, and to remember those first missionaries 
who arrived there some 200 years ago.

Members of the Vincentian Family, collaborators, donors and friends from all 
over came together for a very special Mass and dinner. Bishop Mark Rivituso, 
Auxiliary Bishop of St. Louis, was the principal celebrant of the Mass, and 
Father Tomaz Mavriz, C.M., our Superior General, was our special guest. 
Other celebrations on or near the feast of St. Vincent took place in different 
locations around the Western Province, and perhaps you attended one of 
these. Thank you!

In my homily that evening, I shared one of my favorite quotes from  
St. Vincent: “Do the good that presents itself to be done…those things God lets us 
know he wants of us.” There are still poor people who need our help. There are 
still people who need to hear glad tidings – the Good News of Jesus Christ. It 
is you and I, followers of St. Vincent de Paul, who will do that.

In this newsletter are examples of people who are doing the good that God 
has let them know he wants them to do. Please read about the scholarship 
that the Vincentians helped create in New Orleans. Read also about Jerry and 
Linda Girsch, and their special devotion to the senior Vincentians in 
Perryville. Then take note of the story about the latest evangelization app 
developed by Father Ron Hoye in conjunction with Catholic Home Study. 
These are just a few examples of how the Vincentian charism is alive in the 
United States today.

Much of what the Vincentian priests and brothers do every day is helped by 
your gift to our Annual Appeal. Your generous gift will be used to further our 
ministries and to help care for our senior members. We are very grateful to all 
who have already donated to the 2019 Annual Appeal. Finally, let me take 
this opportunity to wish you a very Merry Christmas. May the joy and peace 
of this holy season brighten all the days of your New Year!

Joyfully yours,

Fr. Ray Van Dorpe, C.M.
Provincial Superior 

A

“�There are still poor people who 
need our help. There are still people 
who need to hear glad tidings – the 
Good News of Jesus Christ. It is 
you and I, followers of St. Vincent 
de Paul, who will do that.”

   – �Fr. Ray Van Dorpe, C.M.

“We are so grateful for all 
the blessings in our life. The 
ability to share those with 
others through the work of 
the Vincentians is a great 

privilege for us.”
– Linda Girsch

Atim Otii, Immigration Lawyer 
with Lutheran Family Services, 
shared with the participants the
process for citizenship that is in 
place here in the United States. 
How do we use our voice to share
with others in our own communities 
about the injustices? How do we 
vote, considering those who live 
here without documentation? How 
do we use our voice in Congress, 
writing to our representatives or 
otherwise publicly sharing our 
views and what we have learned?

As we ended the evening, each
member chose an action step and  
a statement of something they 
learned to take to their branch of
the Vincentian Family. Let us voice 
our own concerns; let us speak 
with our voting; let us write
letters; let us learn more; let us 
enter into a relationship with those 
who are different from ourselves.

UNDER STANDING 
IMMIGR ATION
(CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1)

“�Migrants and refugees 
are not pawns on the 
chessboard of humanity. 
They are children, 
women and men who 
leave or are forced to 
leave their homes for 
various reasons, who 
share a legitimate desire 
for knowing and having, 
but above all, for  
being more.”

   – Pope Francis
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Jerry and Linda live in Chicago, where they 

are active in their parish and support other 

charitable initiatives. They have five children 

and ten grandchildren.



REACHING OUT TO  
YOUNGER CATHOLICS

Catholic Home Study, an evangelization ministry 
of the Western Province, is always pursuing new 
ways of spreading the Gospel in the digital age. 
In addition to Catholic faith formation resources 
available free on their website, the ministry 
recently launched a new prayer app and podcast.

“We are looking for transformational ways to reach out to younger people 
and invite them to embrace and live their faith,” explains Fr. Ron Hoye, C.M., 
Director of Catholic Home Study. “I teach people that the more time you 
give to God, the more God expands in your life.”

The new app, God Moments, is centered around the idea of encouraging 
people to take time – even a few minutes – for daily prayer. “We try to 
overcome people’s concerns that they don’t have time for prayer or that they 
are unsure of how to pray,” Fr. Ron suggests. “The God Moments app invites 
you, through a notification on your phone, to take a moment to pray three 
times a day – to give God your time and attention.”

The app has already attracted more than 5,000 active users. “We are tapping 
into people’s natural desire to connect with God and cut through the noise 
and busyness of life,” says Fr. Ron. “Once your spirit gets into a habit, you 
start taking those moments naturally.”

In addition to the app, Catholic Home Study has launched God Minute –  
a prayer podcast based on a simplified version of the Divine Office of  
the Church.

“Many good people – myself included – struggle to give God time in prayer,” 
says Fr. Ron. We’re able to meet this need, this desire, to draw people into 
the holy while still being immersed in their lives.”

A weekend-long celebration was held in 
Perryville in October in honor of the 
100th Anniversary of the Association of 
the Miraculous Medal.  Fr. Kevin 
McCracken, C.M., spiritual director of 
the Association, tells us that new statues 
and other elements of the newly 

renovated Church of the Assumption and the shrine 
grounds were dedicated and blessed.  The Archbishop of 
St. Louis, Most Rev. Robert Carlson, presided at the 
afternoon Mass.  Most Rev. Edward Rice, the Bishop of 
Springfield-Cape Girardeau, was the homilist.  A festive 
banquet followed Mass that Sunday afternoon.

Fr. Chris Robinson, C.M., traveled  
with a group of students and staff  
from DePaul University to Spain to 
experience the Camino de Santiago.  
Sadly, during their walk, Fr. Chris  
fell and injured his knee.  He underwent 
knee surgery at the beginning of 

September and is recovering nicely in Chicago. Fr. Chris 
plans to make this trip an annual activity in conjunction 
with one of the classes he teaches at the University. 

Also from Chicago, Fr. John Rybolt, 
C.M., writes to say that The Vincentians, 
a six-volume set of the history of our 
Congregation, is available in electronic 
format from Amazon.  Those who 
would like the original books can get 
them from Fr. John at a much lower 

price than Amazon. Let us know at the Province office if 
you are interested.

The final word from around  
the province goes to Fr. Mark  
Pranaitis, C.M., Fr. Mark helped our 
Superior General raise almost $200,000 
for international projects at a Chicago 
event in August. Over the last year, he 
has been working with the Diocese of 

Lexington, KY, to increase weekly offertory collections 
and their annual appeal. In September he offered four 
training sessions for pastors and parish leaders in 
anticipation of the appeal’s launch in October. 

He also made changes within Catholic Charities in Gary, 
IN, to shift its services from maintaining clients in their 
poverty to engaging them in transformative processes. 
The goal of these processes is to increase household 
stability, which provides a foundation for moving out of 
poverty. Great ministry, Fr. Mark! Raising money for the 
poor, and raising up the poor!

AROUND THE PROVINCE

After a lengthy hiatus, Around the Province is back with good 
news from the confreres of the Western Province. I don’t 
know about you, but it is good to hear some good news for 
a change!

Fr. Henry Grodecki, C.M., has joined the 
international missions as pastor of Our 
Lady of Guadalupe Co-Cathedral in 
Anchorage, AK. The local diocesan paper 
wrote a feature article about him. Visit 
vincentian.org for a link to our story.

Fr. Paul Golden, C.M., reports that the  
18 new Colorado Vincentian Volunteers, 
with many questions about the abuse 
scandal in the church, met with him for 
discussion. Thank you, Paul, for engaging 
with these young people on a difficult 

topic. The next week Fr. Paul celebrated Mass for the 
volunteers and their guests for the feast of St. Vincent.

Fr. Golden and Fr. Joe Williams, C.M., 
traveled to Nairobi in October for  
the annual regional meeting of confreres 
in Kenya. A spirited meeting, with great 
conversations about future ministry  
and life in Kenya, was held. Fr. Hugh 
O’Donnell, C.M., presented a day of 
prayer and reflection.

Fr. Ed Murphy, C.M., and the parishioners 
of St. Vincent’s Parish in St. Louis  
kicked off their 175th anniversary year of 
celebration on September 30, 2018. A 
beautiful liturgy and reception was held, 
and service, worship, prayer and parties 
are lined up for the coming year!

Another great celebration was held at 
Sacred Heart Parish, Patterson, CA.  
Fr. Rex Hays, C.M., reports that after 
seven years of planning, their new Parish 
Center was dedicated on September 30, 
2018.  The bishop of Stockton, Most Rev. 
Myron Cotta, presided at the liturgy.  
A spirited celebration was held, followed 
by an outdoor reception. This new center 
will be well used by the parish, school and 
the city of Patterson.

Fr. Tom Croak, C.M., has moved  
from Chicago to Perryville, where he 
continues to work with the Immigration 

and Asylum Clinic at DePaul University, a work that is very 
dear to Fr. Tom’s heart.

VINCENTIAN 
ANNUAL  
SCHOLARSHIP  
AWARD RECIPIENTS
Each year the Vincentians award 
scholarships to African-American 
students at Xavier College. Juniors or 
seniors who are achieving at high 
levels academically, committed to 
social justice and in need of financial 
aid may apply. Each awardee 
participates in the Vincentian Family 
Mass and shares their career 
aspirations.

Timothy Al  
Ambrose, Jr.   
Timothy is active 
with the Xavier 
College Democrats 
in their “get out the 
vote” voter registration 
program. He works 

with students on ways to engage in the 
practice of defending their faith. 
Timothy plans to use his law degree to 
pursue justice in underrepresented 
communities.

Tyla Kennedy  
Tyla is a senior 
psychology major 
with a minor  
in public health 
sciences. She is 
planning to earn  
a PhD in health 

psychology and focus on eliminating 
the stigma of mental health among 
minorities and eliminating  
health disparities.
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“�We are looking for transformational ways to reach 
out to younger people and invite them to embrace 
and live their faith.” – Fr. Ron Hoye, C.M.



MEMORIALS AND TRIBUTES

In prayer and gratitude, we lift up those who have  
made gifts between May 3, 2018, and October 23, 2018.   
We apologize for any names inadvertently omitted  
or misspelled.

6 

In Honor Of:
Association of the Miraculous Medal
     Mr. and Mrs. Al Rudolph
Reverend Richard Benson, C.M.
     Mr. and Mrs. Ron Piekunka
     Mr. Arturo Santiago
     Mr. and Mrs. Henry R. Soria
Brother Dave Berning, C.M.
     Mr. Robert Erb
Mrs. Pauline Clendinen
     Mr. and Mrs. Terrence Westhoff
Reverend Jim Cormack, C.M.
     Mr. and Mrs. Brian M. Paluch
     Mr. and Mrs. Mark T. Piazza
Reverend Thomas Croak, C.M.
     Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Cuddihee
DePaul Academy
     Mr. and Mrs. Robert T. Joyce
Priests at DePaul University  
     and my Scholarship
          Mr. Joe Vertovec and  
              Ms. Nancy Ebaugh
Bob and Emily Gilbert
     Mr. John Rebman
Reverend Paul Golden, C.M.
     Reverend Mr. and Mrs. Gerald T. 
         Jorgensen
Reverend Hank Grodecki, C.M.
     Ms. Janina H. Bieker
     Saint Canera Church
     Mr. and Mrs. Michael Eads
     Ms. Ann Hamlet
     Mr. Blake T. Hierholzer
     Ms. Laurie Horton
     Ms. Helen Hutchens
     Mr. Teddy M. Sager
     Mr. and Mrs. James C. Stuart
Reverend Miles Heinen, C.M.
     Mr. and Mrs. Brett Geger
     Mr. and Mrs. W. Stefan Morovitz
Reverend Thomas Hinni, C.M.
     Mr. and Mrs. William Piquette
Reverend Robert Jones, C.M.
     Mr. and Mrs. James Mieding
Reverend Patrick McDevitt, C.M.
     Ms. Rosemary J. Schnell
Godelina G. Mohler
     Ms. Amy G. Mohler
Cooper Monroe
     Mr. and Mrs. Robert E.  
         Schnebelen
The Morrow Family
     Mr. Mark Morrow
Reverend Gary Mueller, C.M.
     Mr. and Mrs. Jerome Mueller
Reverend Thomas Nelson, C.M.
     Mr. Donald H. Reitmeyer
Reverend Donald Ours, C.M.
     Mr. Robert S. Williams

Reverend Ron Ramson, C.M.
     Reverend Thomas M. Fangman, Jr.
Reverend Ruben Restrepo
     Ms. Janina H. Bieker
     Saint Canera Church
     Mr. and Mrs. Michael Eads
     Ms. Ann Hamlet
     Mr. Blake T. Hierholzer
     Ms. Laurie Horton
     Ms. Helen Hutchens
     Mr. Teddy M. Sager
     Mr. and Mrs. James C. Stuart
Reverend John Richardson, C.M.
     Mrs. Barbara Giambalvo
     Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Goldberg
     Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Rospenda
     Mr. Ernest R. Wish
Jim Senft
     Mr. Robert L. Seidel, Sr.
Reverend Charles Shelby, C.M.
     Mr. and Mrs. Ken Krieger
Reverend Derek Swanson, C.M.
     Ms. Janina H. Bieker
     Saint Canera Church
     Mr. and Mrs. Michael Eads
     Ms. Ann Hamlet
     Mr. Blake T. Hierholzer
     Ms. Laurie Horton
     Ms. Helen Hutchens
     Mr. Teddy M. Sager
     Mr. and Mrs. James C. Stuart
Reverend Jim Swift, C.M.
     Reverend Thomas M.  
         Fangman, Jr.
Reverend Ray Van Dorpe, C.M.
     Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Bigler
The Villa Grandchildren
     Mr. and Mrs. John Villa
Reverend Joe Williams, C.M.
     Mr. and Mrs. Al Rudolph
Reverend Robert Wood, C.M.
     Mrs. Carol L. Wood
Richard Yocum
     Mr. Arthur O. Schlosser

IN MEMORY OF:
Florence Alberico
     Mr. and Mrs. William M. Tarnow
Evelyn and Alfred Antonsen
     Ms. Sharon L. Smith
Wanda M. Audet
     Mr. Bernard Audet
Arvo Aulik
     Ms. Suzanne Aulik
Maryellen Aylmer
     Mr. and Mrs. Dave Aylmer
Clay Bell
     Mr. and Mrs. Jim Kelly
Reverend William Bogel, C.M.
     Mr. and Mrs. John (JD) Flaherty

Bill and Ruth Booth
     Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Wittig
Thomas Bowler
     Mr. and Mrs. Omar Cortez
Agnes M. Brinkmann
     Mr. and Mrs. John Beyerl
Margaret and Luke Burke
     Mr. and Mrs. William Burke
Isabella Carrano
     Mr. Joseph M. Coppola
Carrol and Egart Family Members
     Mr. and Mrs. Lamar Egart
Salvatore Caruso
     Allstate Financial Adjusters, Inc
Pauline Clendeuin
     Mr. and Mrs. Terrence Westhoff
Reverend Francis Crowley, C.M.
     Mr. and Mrs. John (JD) Flaherty
Reverend Louis J. Derbes,. C.M.
     Marie and Charles J. Derbes, 
         Jr. Family
Reverend Colins Ignatius Ekpe, C.M.
     Ms. Gayle Mindes
     Very Reverend Raymond A.  
         Van Dorpe, C.M.
Michael Eschmann
     Mr. and Mrs. David C. Bennington
My Father, Grandfather and Wife, 
   Patricia Seidel
     Mr. Robert L. Seidel, Sr.
Joe Flannigan
     Mrs. Patricia M. Flannigan
Reverend Ignatius Foley, C.M.
     Mr. and Mrs. John (JD) Flaherty
Betty and Edward Groody
     Mrs. Elizabeth A. Barnes
Reverend Francis J. Hynes, C.M.
     Mr. and Mrs. Vincent Meade
Kelly Juppers
     Mr. and Mrs. Harry A. Riggs
Walter P. Klein
     Mr. and Mrs. Charles Eckhard
Reverend Robert Lamy, C.M.
     Mr. Michael Howell
Anne C. Leveille
     Mr. Patrick Leveille
Wayne Loos
     Ms. Aggie Loos
Reverend Oscar Lukefahr, C.M.
     Mr. and Mrs. Robert Hurley
Reverend Donald Lund
     The Estate of Reverend  
         Donald Lund
Russell Malewicki
     Ms. Carol Malewicki
Reverend Felipe Martinez, C.M.
     Mrs. Marisa M. Clark
Reverend Jerry Morales, C.M.
     Reverend Jeremy Dixon, C.M.

Dennis Mueller
     Ms. Mary Hogg
     Mr. and Mrs. Stephen A. Kolmer
     Mr. and Mrs. Terrence Westhoff
Reverend Edward Mullin, C.M.
     Mrs. Mary Jo Dockery
     Mrs. Elizabeth Mahal
Francis Mullin
     Mrs. Mary Jo Dockery
James C. Murphy
     Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Whittemore
Paula, Thomas and J.  
   Guadalupe Navarro 
       Ms. Teresa Murillo
Dennis Niemeyer
     Ms. Kathleen Niemeyer
Reverend Jacques Nouws, C.M.
     Mr. and Mrs. John (JD) Flaherty
William Orrick
     Ms. Jennifer Tanner
Sister Margaret Quinn, D.C.
     Mr. Vincent M. Quinn
Reverend Richard Ryan, C.M.
     Ms. Mary E. Kelly
Dorothy Schlosser
     Mr. Arthur O. Schlosser
Reverend Carl Schulte, C.M.
     Mr. Paul Heidemann
     Mr. and Mrs. James Strathman
Reverend Robert Schwane, C.M.
     Ms. Francine Soliunas
Patricia A. Seidel
     Mr. Robert L. Seidel, Sr.
Paula Sobieski
     Very Reverend Raymond A.  
          Van Dorpe, C.M.
Sister Maria D. Sullivan
     Mr. Joseph M. Coppola
Members of the Tarnow  
   and Fleming Families 
       Mr. and Mrs. William M. Tarnow
Diane Tegethoff
     Mr. James Tegethoff
Ron Trail
     Mr. Paul G. Kanyuck, Jr.
Reverend Arthur Trapp, C.M.
     Mr. and Mrs. Edward Carli
     Mr. and Mrs. John (JD) Flaherty
Miguel A. Valencia
     Mrs. Miguel Valencia
Henry and Rose Von Rohr
     Ms. Joyce A. Gray
Bill and Timmy Wells
     Mr. Jeffrey M. Wells
James Wise
     Mr. and Mrs. Jim Wise
Reverend Yallaly, C.M.
     Mrs. Barbara Hollenbeck

FOR THE  
HEALING OF:
Bob Seidel
     Mr. Robert L. Seidel, Sr.

MINISTRY  
OF PRAYER
Norman Abdallah, Jr.
Reverend Frank Agnew, C.M.
Antonio Alba
William Arado
Deacon Carlos Astesana
Tim Attolin
William Barrett
Jim Bazzell
Renata Bednarz
Clayton Bell
Bill
Nancy Bocklage
Kevin Booth
Henrietta Bernal Brest
Andrew Budinsky
Paula Burger
Evelyn Burkindine
Steve and Sally Butters
Susanne Cannon
Tim Carlson
Yolanda Carter
Ned B. Chase, Jr., M.D.
Mike Coffey
Charles Courtois
Natalie Cox
Margaret Mary Cox
Thomas Curran (2)
Eugene R. Dandelin
Julia Dargan
Liz DeMarco
Sister Julia Denton, D.C.
Patrick and Edward Desloge (2)
Lonnie Dixon
Roberta I. Tenoria Dominiak
Earl Dorigudo
John Dragas
Robert Dylla, Sr.
Bill Ebbesmeyer
Employment for Son and Daughter
All Eucharistic Ministers
The Fabick Family
Harry Fabick
Reverend John Farkey
Steven Feltz
Leonard Ficht
Ed Fitzwilliam
Marian Flaherty
Eileen Flynn
Marilyn Flynn
James Fox (2)
Teresa Fraser
George Frohock
Paula Gaba
Maureen Ellen Gaertner
Jose Gasquest
Rosario Gasquet
Gene Giarrantana
Linda Gibbs
Mary Godefroid
Terry Gormamn
David Joseph Guay (2)

Bob Gustafson
Ann Hamlet
Dorothy Angell-Hanfield
Dick Harrison
Chris Hart
Evelyn Henke
Pat Henning
Leroy Heppermann
Sr. Angele Hinkey
Warren Hotzler
Bill Howe
Sawyer Howe
Merckx  Huffine
Hilda Iriarte
Special Intentions (5)
Ken Japp
Kathleen Johnson
Raymond Jokerst (3)
Sharon and Tom Joseph
Vivienne Claire Jung
Audrey Kadlec
Lindsey and Shane Kendra
John Francis Kenney
Kathy Kinsella
Suzie Koch
Theresa and Jerry Kotnour
Edward Kuehner
Jerry Kunkle
Dick Kunzweiler
Sandy Lehrer
Raymond Legendre
Kay Lesnick
June Logge
Reverend Enrique De Los Rios
Thomas Luepke
Tena Lui
Therese Magur
Leatrice Mahoney
Mrs. Maksimczyk
Elizabeth Maloney
Mary Ann MargAntonio
Madeline, Lauren and Mark
Phyllis Marie Marsico
Don McCrady
James McGrath
Ellen Mcguire
John McLaughlin
Joseph Menius
Josie Merlo
Theresa Meyer
Josie Michaels
Mel Miller
Matt Mimlity
Sandra Moore
Charles R. Morton
Charles Morton
Rose Hadobas Mraz (2)
Dick Muckler
Richard Muckler (2)
Adolf Mueller
Jim Murphy (2)
Tom Noonan
Judy O’Hare
Kathleen K. O’Neill
Ramon Parcicio
Shirley Perera
George Peters
John Phillips, Jr.
Tanya Phillips
Ed Popke

Reverend Charlie  
   Prost, C.M.
Eamonn Quinn
Lynn A. Reyland
Ella Roanhorse
Dave Robowski
Walter Rohr
Special Intentions of  
   David Romo
Michael Rupp
Ethan Ruta
Roger Ruter
Jim Ryan
Blake Sadler
Daniel Sciacia
John Seman
Steve Serra
Bill Shaw
Sick Relative
Evelyn M. Simons
Jeff Smith
John Smith
Pila Soaib
Nick Stathis
Lorrayne Surprise
Judy Swazey (2)
Peg Sweeney
Matthew Teolis
Patrick Joseph Toomey
Richard Trumble
Norman Valenta
Steve Varga
Anne Vigil
Reverend Pedro  
   Villarroya, C.M.
Retired Vincentians
Ed Voehl
Judy Vukelich
Doris Watkins
Jim Weiss
Harold Whalen
Marilyn White
Victoria Wise
Lois Wolf
The Wu Family

 

IN MEMORIAM – 
MR . BILL HAY

The Hay Project at 
DePaul University 
mourns the loss  
of Bill Hay (MBA 
’66, DHL ’06), a  
great leader and 
benefactor who 
died on July 15 at 

the age of 75. A DePaul business 
school alumnus, instructor and friend 
of the university for more than 30 
years, Hay made a good life for 
himself and many others guided  
by the Vincentian values of service 
and community.

Hay taught at DePaul in the business 
school and in the School of Public 
Service. He founded William E.  
Hay & Company, a consulting and 
executive search firm, in 1982.  
In 2002, Hay generously funded 
Vincent on Leadership: The Hay 
Project, inspired by a desire to  
spread the leadership concepts and 
practices of St. Vincent de Paul. At 
the time, he said, “I don’t ever want 
anyone to come to this university 
without knowing about the legacy  
of our patron.”

His friends and colleagues remember 
him as “a trusted advisor, an aficionado 
of organizational design, an incredible 
communicator, a frustrated golfer, a 
man of detail, having an infectious 
laugh, and for his great insight and 
generosity with board work and 
charitable endeavors.” Bill Hay 
exemplified the Vincentian mission  
in action.
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�Bill Hay exemplified  
the Vincentian mission  
in action.



CONGREGATION OF THE MISSION
WESTERN PROVINCE
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Learn more about the Congregation of the Mission Western Province,  
join us in prayer and offer your support. Visit us online at vincentian.org.

Celebr ating 200 Years

The Vincentians are celebrating 200 years  
of service in America. Over the years, the  
priests and brothers, together with our lay 
collaborators, have created a distinctive 
spiritual way of life that can still be witnessed 
in parishes, shrines and schools, in communities 
and through devotions, in preaching  
and teaching.

We give our joyful thanksgiving to God for all 
the graces he has showered on us! We thank 
our faithful friends and donors for their 
prayers and support of our ministries, as we 
look ahead to our third century in America.

Special Concert to Benefit  
the Vincentian Kenya Mission

4 p.m. on Sunday, March 24, 2019
St. Catherine Laboure Parish, St. Louis

DAVID K AUFFM AN

C H R I S T I A N  M U S I C I A N

All are welcome to enjoy an afternoon  
of spiritual nourishment!


